WCUA General Meeting Minutes-2/21/2022
· Meeting was called to order at 7:03.
· HS assignor Lamarr Simon:
· talked about youth games.  We don’t have as many, so he and Steve are “spreading the wealth.”
· explained how, after he puts the schedule together, it goes to the assignment committee which consists of John Rosick, Carl Sumner, and Jim Marshall.
· Asked members to put their travel limits and school blocks into Arbiter.
· Said the schedule has been made out through Spring Break.
· John Rosick and Carl Sumner talked about how the assignment committee works.
· 1st VP Jonathan Hagan:
· Asked if there were any new umpires in attendance.  There were none.
· Talked about fraternizing with coaches and players on the field.  Should be as little as possible.  Only have conversations that are unavoidable and necessary.
· Enforce sportsmanship and keep everyone in the dugout.  Do it early to avoid problems later in the game.  Keep them “on the concrete.”
· Mouthpieces must be worn by Hillsborough public school teams.  Subs that don’t have them are out, starters burn their re-entry.  Get it early and it won’t be a problem later.
· Hybrid pitching stance is still illegal.  We’ve been lax lately, but we need to crack down.  See it in warmups?  Let them know through the 1st baseman or catcher.
· Went over rankings and what the numbers mean.
· Don’t treat games differently based on who your partner is, the level of game, or if you’re being evaluated.  Every game deserves your best effort.
· FHSAA test deadline extended to tomorrow (2/22) at 11:59 PM.
· When asked about toe-tapping by pitchers and whether it was a balk or not, he pointed out that it doesn’t matter how many times he taps, as long as the pitcher comes to a discernable stop, it isn’t a balk.
· Secretary Jim Barlow:
· Emphasized that fingerprinting has to be done through the School Board’s own fingerprinting office, you can’t get your fingerprints done anywhere else.
· Meeting adjourned at 8:06.
